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LA Times Column on Metro Service Changes

LA Times Columnist David Lazarus interviewed me this afternoon following Board approval of service changes to be implemented in June. The reporter was told that the changes are an effort to optimize bus service and create better coordination with municipal bus operators and our rail network. The changes will improve service quality, reliability, efficiency and cleanliness of the system. It was also noted that a recommendation will be made to the Board to lower the $6 Day Pass to $5 in an effort to deal with transfers that some patrons may have to make in light of some of the proposed service changes. The column is expected to run tomorrow.

Metro Bus Service Changes

Numerous media outlets covered today’s Board decision to approve the agency’s proposed bus service changes for Los Angeles County, including KCBS 2/KCAL 9, KABC 7, Los Angeles Times, La Opinion, Daily News, City TV, KABC Radio, KPCC, USC Annenberg News, KBS, and KTAN. Early this morning Media Relations conducted 5:00 a.m. live broadcast interviews with KMEX-TV 34 from the North Hollywood Metro Red and Orange Lines stations. Additional Spanish language TV stations 22/52, Mexicanal and 62 also requested press statements regarding today’s Board action. Several news outlets also covered L.A. City Mayor and Board Director Antonio Villaraigosa’s press conference to discuss approved motions to create a master plan for Union Station and to create a zero-emission pilot program. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.  

Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project

By the end of this month, I will be executing a Memorandum of Understanding-Term Sheet with the Federal Transit Administration to memorialize our agreement with respect to the scope, schedule, and sources and uses of funds for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project. The United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) selected the Crenshaw/LAX Corridor Project as a candidate to receive $20 million in TIGER II discretionary funds. The $20 million will be used to subsidize USDOT’s costs for providing us a Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (TIFIA) loan assistance of $545.9 million to implement the project. The agreement is not a funding commitment for the project.  

 

The execution of a $20 million TIGER II grant agreement and the $545.9 million TIFIA loan agreement are needed to formalize USDOT’s funding commitment to the project. We anticipate USDOT will approve these agreements by this fall.  

 

TIGER II funds are among the budget cuts recommended by the House of Representatives. Executing this agreement may preserve the $20 million TIGER II funds for the Crenshaw/LAX project. 

Metro Orange Line Extension

Metro’s Contractor continues to work on the construction of the Lassen Street Overcrossing. In support of these activities, the Contractor will be installing a temporary framework to support the weight of the bridge during construction. To accommodate the work, the Contractor will be closing Lassen Street and will be performing the work at night. Full street closure is scheduled on Wednesday, March 30, 2011 and Thursday, March 31, 2011. The anticipated work hours are from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m., weather permitting.


	

	








